BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held in the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on Wednesday 18 March 2009 at 7.30 pm
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Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present


Julie Pickles – Clerk to the Parish 




John Skelland WRAPP Representative




Rosemary Deakin WRAPP Representative





PCSO Neil Samuel
C65
Apologies
The Clerk had received apologies from Councillor T Rogers-Smith, Councillor T Cross, Councillor B Lynn and Councillor B Long, (Reasons for non attendance were noted on the Clerks attendance sheet). 
C66
Community Policing / Community Issues  

Community Policing
PCSO Neil Samuel attended the meeting and reported on the following issues:-
· Meeting with community engagement officer

· Youth meetings

· Police Surgeries

· Meeting with Mums and Tots Group

· Meeting with Home Watch Group

· 48 incidents within the Parish area – very low statistics

· Seizure of a BB Gun – Burtonwood Scouts HQ

· Barn Fires

· New Quest System (24 hour incident reporting system)
Councillor reported on the excessive speed that vehicles were traveling through the village of Burtonwood (Chapel Lane).


The Chairman, Councillor J Guthrie thanked PSCO Samuel for his attendance and his report.


Community Issues
Rosemary Deakin and John Skellend attended the meeting as representatives of WRAPP (Warrington Residents Against Prison Proposals) to request that Council forward a motion against the proposal for a Titan Prison on the Omega site.

The Chairman, Councillor J Guthrie reported that although the Council agreed in principle to the groups request for this motion, there was no formal proposals from the Ministry of Justice tabled at the current time. Councillor Guthrie advised the lobbying of the Groups Ward Councillors and Borough Council Leader and it was
Resolved by the Council agreement in principle to the WRAPP Groups terms of reference:-

(1) does not support any proposals or applications for any prison both larger (Titan/Cluster) or smaller on the Omega site in Warrington
And 

(2) supports the original vision and master plan of Omega for high quality jobs that would support community cohesion in Warrington
C67
Minutes of the Meeting (21 January 2009)

Resolved that the minutes of the Council meeting of 21 January 2009 be agreed and signed as a correct record 
C68
Matters Arising
C68.1 Warrington Borough Council – Acknowledgements and Replies to Queries Raised 

It was noted by the Council that the Clerk had not received many replies to her correspondence sent to the Borough Council in January / February or even receipt acknowledgements, it was reported that all correspondence to the Borough Council had been sent by email. The Committee were very concerned and disappointed by this lack of basic administrative protocol and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk writes to the Chief Executive of the Borough Council and to the Executive Board Portfolio Holder who holds special responsibility for customer service, to request that an explanation be given and to ask why their pledges to its customers were not being enforced

C68.2 The Chairman, Councillor Judith Guthrie reported that she had finally received a letter of apology from the Borough Council regarding the conduct of the Parish Council Elections in May 2008, but was still dismayed as to why this had took 10 months.

C69
Parish Council Co-option – Burtonwood East


The Clerk reported that the electorate had not requested an election to fill the vacant seat and that she now would post notices to advertise the co-option, it was noted that any interested person would need to contact the Clerk prior to the next meeting of Council to make sure that they fitted the criteria to sit on the Parish Council as a Councillor. 
C70    Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (18 March 2009)

The Clerk reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by Councillor J Guthrie, Councillor P Jackson and Councillor J Joyce, 
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C70.1
Apologies
Apologies had been received from Councillor B Long, Councillor T Cross and Councillor T Rogers-Smith. 
C70.2
Declaration of Interest 

Councillor S Smith declared an interest in item minute reference C70.11, as he is the relief caretaker for the Kingswood Centre. 
C70.3
Applications for Grant/ Donations

Warrington Association for Special Children

Request for £183.85 – for art and craft materials for use at play schemes during the school holidays


Recommended by the Sub-Committee that a grant of £50 be awarded
C70.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers     between meetings)


Nil
C70.5
Accounts Requiring and Authorised for Payment 


ICS Floor Brushdeck – Kingswood Centre


£  431.25

PAYE – Inland Revenue Final Quarter Payment

£1763.99

United Utilities Half Year Water Rates Kingswood Centre
£  479.09

Relief Caretaker Pavilion 15-22 March 2009 


£    54.00

Clerks Expenses Feb/March 2009 



£  242.23

Relief Caretaker Kingswood Centre



£  160.00

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that all payments be made
C70.6
Monthly Account – January and February 2009
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the months of January / February 2009 and it was

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     
C70.7
Bank Reconciliation January / February 2009
The Clerk had produced a report showing the bank reconciliation up to the end of February 2009 and it was 
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the report be accepted 
C70.8 External Auditor for Year 2008/2009
The Clerk reported that she had not received any information yet from the Electoral Commission. 

C70.9 Internal Audit for Year 2008/2009 
The Clerk reported that she was making the necessary arrangements for the internal audit to be completed by the end of May 2009. 

C70.10Community Centre and Pitches – Rates of Hire Review 2009/2010

Kingwood Parish Hall (Casual Users) 2009/2010

Parties (General – Main Hall)


Per Hour 
£20.00 

Deposit (refundable) £50.00

Main Hall (Non Community)


Per Hour
£15.00 

Main Hall (Community)



Per Hour
£  8.00

Meeting Room (Non Community)


Per Hour
£10.00

Meeting Room (Community)


Per Hour
£  6.00

Pavilion, Burtonwood (Casual Users) 2009/2010

Parties (General – Main Hall)


Per Hour 
£16.00 

Deposit (refundable) £50.00

Main Hall (Non Community)


Per Hour
£ 8.00 

Main Hall (Community)



Per Hour
£ 2.50

NB

Weekend Parties / bookings must be for a minimum of 3 hours

Burtonwood Pitch Fees 2009/2010

Pavilion Football Pitches

Junior Football per team £   77.00 


Senior Football per team £ 134.00  

Fir Tree Lane Rugby Pitches 2009/2010

Junior Rugby per team £ 67.00  

Senior Rugby per team £ 93.00

Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the rates of hire for year 2009/2010 for the Councils Community Centres and Pitches remain the same as 2008/2009 due to the current economic downturn
C70.11Kingswood Community Centre
The Clerk reported that youths had been sighted throwing stones at cars parked in the centre car parking area, it was noted that this incident had been reported to the Police.
The Clerk reported that the caretaker was currently on sick leave, it was noted that arrangements had been made with the relief caretaker to cover this period of sickness.  

C70.12Pavilion Centre
The Clerk reported that the repairs to the centre had now been completed and the centre had now been reopened.

C70.13Play Area - Pavilion
It had been reported to the Clerk that there had been amounts of broken glass and debris on the play area, it was noted that the Clerk had made arrangements for it to be removed and the area tidied. 

C70.14Play Area Collins Green 
It had been reported to the Clerk that there had been amounts of broken glass and debris on the play area, it was noted that the Clerk had made arrangements for it to be removed and the area tidied. 

The Clerk also reported that she had had an enquiry regarding the placing of hanging baskets in the village in the summer months, it was noted that this practice had been curtailed some time ago due to constraints on finances and maintenance.

C70.15Play Area Inspections 
Nil

C70.16Fir Tree Lane – Community Ground 
Nil
C70.17Pitches


Nil

C70.18Quotation Received  

The Clerk reported that she had received a quotation from Miracle Design and Play Limited for a safety inspection package in relation to the Councils play areas, it was noted that this was already being provided by supplier.
C70.19Skateboard Park  
Nil
C70.20AOB

Nil
C71    Report of the Planning Sub-Committee (18 March 2009)
Councillor T O’Neill reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillor S Smith, Councillor J Higham and Councillor D Earl  
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub-Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C71.1
Apologies

Apologies had been received from Councillor B Lynn. 
C71.2
Declarations of Interest

Nil
C71.3
Documents Received

0 General Correspondence Item

3 Domestic Planning Applications


4 Non Domestic Planning Applications
0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved
1 The Planning Inspectorate
0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representations

1 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

1 WBC Development Control Agenda
1 WBC Cat D Lists
4 Ward Lists
Recommended by the Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 
C71.4 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry (1)

Bewsey Old Hall, Sankey Valley – Conversion of existing building into 7 apartments and erection of 48 apartments with associated landscaping.

It was noted that Councillor D Earl would represent the Parish Council at the inquiry. 
C72
Correspondence

Council Meeting 18 February 2009 (Presented to March meeting of Council due to Februarys meeting being inquorate)
1. Burtonwood Bridge – Fun Run Invitation – 19/07/09

2. Warrington Council For Voluntary Service – February General Update

3. Cheshire Fire and Rescue Service – Draft Corporate Plan and Integrated Risk Management Plan Consultation – December 2008 – February 2009

4. Warrington Council for Voluntary Service –AGM 

5. Royal Haskoning – Sankey Canal, Sankey Valley Park and Surrounding Environments

6. Cheshire Police Authority – January 2009

7. Warrington Borough Council - Warrington Local Development Framework – Public Consultation

8. Cheshire Police Authority – Have Your Say Meetings

9. Warrington Borough Council – West Area Neighbourhood Board

10. CPRE – Mapping Local Food Webs 

11.  Richard Brown (Warrington Borough Council) – Email / West Neighbourhood Area Board

12. John Thorp (Warrington Borough Council) – Gullivers World

13. Joanne Gardner (Warrington Borough Council) – Various Issues – Unique Reference Numbers

14. Joanne Gardner (Warrington Borough Council) – Footpath 28 – Unique Reference Number

15. Jennifer Luxton – Meeting of Warrington West Neighbourhoods Area Board (5.30pm, 10 March 2009, at Centre for Independent Living, Beaufort Street, Warrington, WA5 1BA)

16. Cheshire Constabulary – Grapevine – January 2009

17. Email Warrington Borough Council – Junction 8 Roundabout

18. Chernobyl Children’s Lifeline – Thank You Letter

19. Warrington Borough Council – Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Report Consultation

20. The Playing Field – Winter 2008-2009

21. Warrington Borough Council – Warrington Public Rights of Way Forum

22. Warrington Borough Council – Planning Service Focus Group

23. Royal Haskoning – Work Shop – Sankey Canal, Sankey Valley Park and Surrounding Environments 

Council Meeting 18 March 2009 

24. The Standards Board for England – Town and Parish Standard

25. Cheshire Community Action – Newsletter March 2009

26. Warrington Borough Council – Primary School Review

27. Warrington Council for Voluntary Services – Contact February 2009

28. Warrington Borough Council – Parish Council Liaison Meeting

29. Stronger Together in Warrington – Neighbourhood Board

30. Warrington Council for Voluntary Services – Training Bulletin

31. Warrington Council for Voluntary Services – Area Co-ordination Quick Win Funding

32. Warrington Borough Council – Neighbourhood Co-ordinator

33. Warrington Borough Council – Local Compact Consultation

34. Warrington Borough Council – Woodland Management – Callands

35. Clerks and Council Direct

36. Cheshire CPRE – Cheshire Viewpoint

37. The Clerk

38. CPRE – Fieldwork

39. Warrington Borough Council – Parish Council Vacancy

40. WRAPP – Warrington Residents Against Prison Proposal

41. Warrington Borough Council – Horse Access to Wheatacre Farm

42. Bookings Clerk – Incident Outside Kingswood  

43. Warrington West Neighbourhood Policing Unit

44. Warrington Borough Council – How to make a complaint against a Councillor

45. Parish Council Liaison Meeting

46. Email - Mr. R Ashley 

Resolved by the Committee that the Correspondence list be noted
C73
Clerks Leave
It was noted by the Committee that the Clerk would be on leave from Monday, 8 June to Wednesday, 17 June 2009. 

C74
Any Other Business
C74.1
Councillor T O’Neill reported on recent electricity power cuts in most areas of Burtonwood. It was noted that the power cut had struck at approximately 7.00pm and that service was not resumed until 2.00am, this had been a great concern, especially to older members of the community who had no other provision for lighting or heating (Kinnock Park).


It was reported by the Clerk that there had been a problem with underground cabling, it was noted that Scottish Power had stated that the issue had now been resolved, but obviously this did not compensate for the inconvenience and the worry caused and it was


Resolved by the Council that the Clerk writes to Scottish Power to request that the electrical infrastructure of the area is surveyed to highlight and curtail any future problems and that the Clerk also writes to Golden Gates Housing to ask what risk management plans are in place to service the older and vulnerable members of the community should future similar situations arise
C74.2 Councillor K Burgess reported that the North West Air Ambulance Service had placed a donation clothing bank for unwanted garments on the car park of St Michaels Church Hall.

The meeting closed at 8.55 pm

Signed as a true record…………………….…………Councillor J Guthrie 




                                             (Chairman)
   

                    15 April 2009
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